East Midlands Orienteering Association Executive Committee Meeting - 28h May 2012.
	Item No
	Description
	Action

	Present: Ernie Williams (in the Chair), John Woodall, Bob Haskins, Hilary Palmer, Ranald Macdonald, Viv Macdonald, Judith Holt, Sean Harrington, Pauline Olivant, and  Mike Gardner. 

In attendance:  Paul Murgatroyd

	1
	Apologies for Absence: Received from Dave Olivant,


	

	2
	Approval of Minutes of Meeting on 19th March 2012 – agreed to be an accurate record of that meeting Advisor to Independent Financial Examiner.


	

	3
	Website version of minutes – to be published as amended in Item 2 above.

	Ernie Williams to inform webmaster

	4a
	EMOA Response to BOF Membership Scheme

New fees for BOF were identified as not having any Family membership component, The fees are more based on moving costs from membership to levies (BO are aiming at membership retention).

EMOA membership fees currently are £5 (family) £3 (Senior) and £1 (Junior).

Should EM also move our approach away from membership and more towards levies?

Viv MacDonald to bring forward proposals based on this sort of approach
	Viv Macdonald to consider whether EM should consider changing approach from membership to levy? 

	4b
	Congratulations
Congratulations were offered to John Woodall on being elected to the BO Board
John also commented that at BO level there were still some thoughts being given to eligibility criteria for the British Champs
	

	4c
	Treasurer’s Report
Viv MacDonald walked the meeting through the Income and Expenditure statement as it currently stands.

Membership income looks to be higher than budgeted, and also levies from events (reported on a separate sheet) also appear to be higher

It was suggested that going forward it might be possible to present the Junior Squad figures separate from the main accounts

The Development Day cost around £460 with 27 people attending.

A number of grant applications had been paid out (2 for the Interland, 1 for World University Champs)

The EOC Grant is likely to increase a lot (as EOC will get less subsidy from Sport England) EOC pays for Junior Home Internationals, Senior Home Internationals, Veteran Home Internationals and Interland. Costs are now being covered more by competitors (so we can expect to also see more grant requests at a higher level).

In terms of Community O, it is felt that there will be some money left in the accounts and that this should be ring-fenced to support coach development (which was in line with what Community-O was meant to deliver.
	

	4d
	Grant Applications
An application from Richard Robinson for European Champs had been received. It was agreed that EMOA would provide Richard with funding.

As mentioned above the likelihood is that higher grant applications are going to be forthcoming in future years as less money is available from Sport England. East Midlands need to look at the amount that needs to be budgeted in the future.
	Viv Macdonald to provide grant to Richard Robinson

Viv Macdonald to review budget for future years to consider higher grants and impact on fees.

	4e
	Review of Association Constitution
All the clubs had reviewed the proposed constitution, and no further changes were proposed.

It was agreed that the constitution should go forward to an EGM for approval.

It was agreed that the proposal should be sent out in a special EMEWS with the reason why the committee believed the changes should be made (cleaner structure, recognise change to BO articles, recognise financial practices, etc)

A date for the EGM was agreed as 8th July at 13:15 after the Nottingham City Urban event.
The original date of 30th July will now be used for a committee meeting
	Mike Gardner to get details out in special EMEWS ASAP.
Ernie Williams to ensure have facilities at the event for the AGM.

	4f
	Coaching

Hilary Palmer reported that an audit of active coaches was being taken.

Also Hilary wanted to know if clubs had any extra need for coach training (this was required for the Friday after the meeting)

Hilary also wanted feedback on the composition of coaching committee – should it just have coaches on it?

Clubs views on this would be welcomed
	

	4g
	Development Day Report
Thanks were given to all those who worked in setting up the Development day.

There were 28 attendees, 5 involved in running it

9 DVO, 8 LEI, 4 NOC and 2 LOG attendees

There will be some lessons learned from the session as some things worked well, others not so well (possibly tried to do too much in the time, wide variety of attendee experience). However, overall it was a success.

Going forward want to circulate a copy of the 2012 Rules, along with the Barry Elkington planning articles, so clubs can have them for their controllers / planners.

.The following actions were felt to be useful going forward:
· Have another Development Day next year

· Try to have something useful in future EMEWS for planners / controllers (and on regular basis)

· Get 130 copies printed  of the rules and planning articles and send out to clubs (40 each – DVO / NOC / LEI and 10 for LOG)
	Ranald Macdonald  to get rules copied and sent out to clubs

	4h
	Osberton Estate Event Request
This had been fed on to the NOC team to review and action if they felt it appropriate
	

	5
	Correspondence
No additional items of correspondence (other than urgent items above)
	

	6.
	Fixtures

(a) EMOA League 2012  

Events currently listed, each having eight courses (W, Y. O. LG. SG, G, BL and BR) all Events at Level C:

15th January: Shining Cliff (DVO)

22nd January Blidworth (NOC)

29th January: Welbeck DSFC (LEI)
12th February: Thieves Wood (LEI))

26th February: Lindop (DVO)

4th March: South Common (LOG)

1st April: Ratby (LEI)

15th April:Riber/Bow Woods (DVO)

22nd April: Thoresby North (NOC)

19th May: Bradgate Park (LEI)

10th June: Allestree (DVO)

17th June: Burbage Common (LEI)

9th September: Longshaw (DVO)

21st October: Byrons Walk (NOC)

28th October: Carsington (DVO)

4th November: Spring Cottage (LEI)

11th November: Wellow (NOC)

23rd December: Walesby (NOC)

30th December: Beacon Hill (LEI)
Everything appears to be on track in the League at this stage.

It was agreed that events like South Common could use a Middle Distance format and still be part of the EM League as long as this was clearly advertised.in advance 
(d) 2012 Urban League
Paul Murgatroyd attended the meeting and reported he had details out on the website.

The scoring system to be used will be the NopeSport System.

It was agreed that there would be awards presented to the winners of the 6 classes fr Male and Female winners). Paul will look at getting momentoes for the winner

The events so far nominated are:

8th July – Nottingham City

2nd Sept – Lincoln City

20th Oct – Ashby


DVO still to nominate their event (poss 18th Nov at Wirksworth)
Paul would like to increase the number of events in the Urban League next year and encouraged clubs to look at having 2 events each.
(e) Future Major Events in EMOA:

(i) Eyam Moor is this years East Midlands Champs on 25th Nov

(ii) Midland Championships 2013 - NOC - February 3rd at Sherwood Forest. 24 months embargo.  Problems been resolved with access to some parts not used for some time
(iii) CompassSport Cup and Trophy 1st Round on 17th February 2013 - LEI to host the Level B Event to be in EMOA Region at Fineshade Woods.
(iv) British Sprint Championships 2013 – LEI - April 20th at Loughborough University. 24 month embargo. Being mapped. Planner and Organiser appointed.

(v) British Middle Championships 2013 - DVO - April 21st at Stanton Moor. 24 month embargo. Some issues still being resolved.

(vi) Yvette Baker Trophy Final 2013 - LOG - July 7th - Belton Park a possibility. 
(vii) British Schools Championships 2013 – DVO – November 17th at Shipley Park. 12 month embargo.
(f) Yvette Baker Trophy 2012 – Agreed best even for this seemed to be Oct 21st at Byrons Walk
(g) LEI have proposed a Midland Night Champs for 3rd November 2012
	Paul Murgatroyd to get awards for the winners of the 6 classes (Male and Female)

	7
	JK2014 – No correspondence received
	

	8
	EMEWS 

(a) Next issue will be a mini-EGM edition

(b) Then another edition after next East Midlands meeting on 16th July

	

	9
	Dates and venues for future meetings:

All meetings to be held at the Pace Room, St Mary’s Church, Clifton Village, Nottinghamshire at 7.30 p.m..
16th July 2012

17th Sept 2012 (AGM)
22nd Oct 2012
	


Meeting closed at 9:51pm
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